
Towanda Borough Council 
November 4, 2024 

Regular Meeting Minutes 

The Towanda Borough Council held its regular meeting at the Towanda Borough Municipal Building on Monday, 
November 4. 2024. The meeting was called to order at 7:02 PM. 

Council Members Present: President Ryan Eberlin, Vice President Marc Christini, Jean Miller, Philip Roof, Joseph 
Saring, William Kovalcin, Jonathan Schulze, Michelle Hatch, and Gary Parks. 

Others: Mayor Garrett Miller, Fred Smith (Borough Solicitor); Borough Officers Randy Epler, Anthony Carpenter, 
and Brian Bellows; Borough Manager Stacy Schoonover, Secretary Diane Kulick, Judy Poulsen, Code Enforcement 
Officer Barry Thrush, Administrative Staff Angie Oliver 

Public Comments/Concerns 
• Tom Bradford, 103 Means Street, commended the Borough officers for providing assistance and testimony 

during the criminal mischief case that was recently settled in his favor. He gave special thanks to Corporal 
Bellows for his aid during the investigation. 

• Copies of two notes with parking concerns were included in the meeting packet. The anonymous notes 
provided some feedback about the positioning of the provided signs and reverting back to meters instead of 
Park Mobile. Also, concern was expressed regarding the amount of money charged for a parking violation. 

Fire Chief Report 
The detailed monthly report was included in the November packet. 
Chief Roof reported; 

• October was a busy month in regards to calls, but most were in the township. 
• Reminding everyone that the Towanda Fire Dept would be hosting their breakfasts on the third Sunday of 

each month beginning on November 17, 2024. 
• Chief Roof will be stepping down as fire chief after 17 years in January 2025. The new chief will be Billy Sheets 

with Jarrett Sheets acting as first assistant chief and Chief Roof acting as second assistant chief. 
Mr. Saring made a motion to accept the changing of the fire chiefs, Mr. Parks seconded the motion. The motion passed 
unanimously. 

Fire Board Report 
Mr. Parks stated there was nothing new to report. 

Mayor Report 
• Mayor Miller wanted to extend thanks to the community and the Borough police and employees for another 

successful annual Halloween parade. The children had a great time and the festivities were well attended. 
• Mayor Miller, Manager Schoonover, and Secretary Oliver introduced themselves to the Main Street 

businesses on October 18 .  
• The Red Rose Cafe will be open for business beginning December 1 ,  2024. Mayor Miller encourages 

everyone to stop in and support them. 
• One Well Health will be opening their caf~ which will be managed and operated by those they serve. Mayor 

Miller also encourages the community to support this caf~, as well. 
• Staff Sgt. Curt Brown returned home after his second deployment. He was presented with a key to the city 

of Towanda in recognition of his service. 

Police Chief Report 
Chief Epler reported: 

• A DUI Rove operation was conducted in the Borough this month. 

• We our continuing with meetings via Zoom for the Central Square project for our operating system. 

• Officers Hades and Hennessy did K-9 training in Luzerne County for Narcotics, article searching, and 
tracking. They also held a presentation for 5th graders at the Bradford County Rural Health Days. 
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Approval Of Minutes 

A motion to approve the October 7, 2024 minutes was made by Michelle Hatch, seconded by Joe Saring. 
The motion carried unanimously. 










